	


Minutes of Meeting – Patient Group
CATSHILL VILLAGE SURGERY

36  Woodrow Lane, Catshill, Bromsgrove, B61 0P9
	Meeting Time and Date:
	Friday, 6th March, 2015

	Meeting Venue:
	Surgery meeting room

	Present
	Doctor                                                 Edward Barrett                                

Practice Manager                             Wendy Goodchild

                                                            Helen Pryce 

                                                            Olga Glaze

                                                            Anne Smith

                                                            Anne Glendenning

	Apologies:
	Tony Meredith,  Jackie Janes, Angela Styring


Agenda Items:

1.
Welcome and apologies

2.
Minutes of September meeting proposed ‘as read’
3.
Items discussed  
Patient Group status – PG to meet with CCG
It was agreed that the PG group would continue to operate with ‘face to face’ meetings. WG stressed that as staff at the Practice are exceptionally busy, it would be helpful if meetings were kept to quarterly; however, contact would be maintained with group members via email. PG members were in agreement. 
The Practice received a ‘Patient Participation Enhanced Service 2014/15 – Reporting Template’ which had to be filled before March 13th, 2015. This would be sent to members for comments before submission to NHS England.
WG said a very high percentage of comments on the ‘Family and Friends’ website were positive and encouraging.
Proposed way forward for Catshill Surgery

EB and WG had very positive news regarding the prospects for Catshill Village Surgery since the extraordinary meeting in November, 2014. The Practice has opted to change status from a Personal Medical Services (PMS) contract to a General Medical Services Contract (GMS). Although this means a reduction in funding, EB and WG are confident that proposed changes, such as an intended closer working relationship  with Churchfields Surgery, based at Parkside, Bromsgrove, would secure the future for the Catshill practice. 
Other proposed changes, not yet finalised, should also prove beneficial.  PG members expressed appreciation to the staff.  
Digital Prescriptions
HP raised her concerns regarding the recent initiative that new prescriptions are sent electronically to Knights Pharmacy in the Village. Staff at the Pharmacy are asking patients to sign a consent form before collection of their prescription, this without an adequate explanation.   HP said that those patients who preferred to collect their own prescriptions may think they do not have choice, although this was not the case.  This meant that the patient had no way of checking what was on the prescription.  If Knights Pharmacy did not have an item, the patient would have to wait until they ordered it from their supplier.  If a patient had the actual prescription, they could go to another Pharmacy so the medication could be collected as soon as possible. HP stated that some meds needed to be taken as soon as possible.
WG stated that this initiative was instigated by NHS England and not the Practice. This situation could mean that Knights Pharmacy, the only Pharmacy in the Village, had the monopoly dispensing prescribed medicines for patients at the Surgery.  There had been various complaints made by patients, although it was understood that patients could opt out. AG said the system could be advantageous, for example following a telephone consultation with a doctor, who is then able to send a repeat prescription directly to the Pharmacy where it could be collected within a very short space of time. 








Pharmaceutical Companies, non-standardisation and similar appearance of tablets 

AG raised concerns about the nationwide practice of major Pharmaceutical Companies sourcing tablets from a number suppliers, some of whom may not be based in this country. Catshill Surgery and Knights Pharmacy confirmed concerns had been raised by patients and carers that many tablets are so similar in size and shape they are causing some confusion.    AS and OG agreed that vulnerable people might find it very difficult to differentiate between appearance and shape. Carers who dispensed tablets from pill boxes had also expressed concerns about their safety and who bore the responsibility if errors occurred.
Contact had been  made with:
The local Pharmacy who suggested the matter should be taken up with Medical Healthcare & Regulatory Authority (MHRA) and Alliance Healthcare Pharmaceuticals (AAH). 
Age UK were interested and recommended contacting NHS England 
NHS, England, agreed there were concerns, suggested Dosette boxes and contacting Pharmaceutical Companies direct.
CMA, Commercial and Marketing Authority, (old Monopolies’ Commission) The CMA expressed an interest, so concerns  plus a very relevant report from Salford University, forwarded by AG,  was passed by the CMA to their Intelligence Unit. Awaiting further response. 
Newsletter

It was agreed that the Patient Group would place a short article in the next letter. It was also agreed than an article in the Catshill Parish Magazine outlining the recent changes at Catshill Village Surgery might be advantageous.; this notion to be passed on to the Practice Doctors for their comments.





Suggestions/questions in the box

There was a question asking for more toys and books in the children’s corner. WG stated there are always toys and books available which have to be replenished regularly because these items tend to taken home by the children.
There was a long message from a patient regarding the inability of reception staff to identify medication, this often from an inadequate description, e.g., ‘small yellow tablet’. The patient objected to having to go home and retrieve his tablets for identification then return to the Surgery. WG said it was not for the reception staff to identify an individual’s medication, especially if the patient was unsure.  Both questions will be addressed in the Newsletter. 
Food bank
Practice staff and PG group agreed that the necessity for this service was on the increase not decline; therefore Catshill Village Surgery would continue to support the Food Bank by issuing vouchers to qualifying patients. 

Thermocards – Act on Energy
The surgery does have these cards available in the waiting room. However, upon receipt of a batch of 20 from Act on Energy, these will be issued to Patients with Care Plans.








Practice information leaflets left at reception  
WG agreed that if appropriate, information leaflets would be sent via email to members of the PG group who do not always visit the surgery and have to the opportunity to collect. 
4.
A.O.B – no items
5          Plan of action: Contact interested new members, article in Newsletter and Parish magazine. 
6.
Next Meeting early July, 2015

7.
Meeting Closed at 2.20pm.
